Purpose of the visit

As part of the SimBioMa initiative we have contributed to develop a topical, annual, conference unifying the different “souls” of computational physics. This conference is the series of CCPxxxx conferences. They are kept one year in Europe (1998,2001,2004, 2007), then in America and finally in the East. It is an important initiative which should be developed and unified (the styles of the three “regional” conferences are very different). After having organized CCP2004 as Chairman of the conference, the applicant has participated to the planning of CCP2007 (kept in Brussels) and, within the Computational Physics Group Board (CPGB) of EPS, to that of CCP2008 in Ouro Petro in Brazil. He has then been exposed to the different styles and communities involved in the different non-European Conferences. 

- Description of the work carried out during the visit and Description of the main results obtained

As a matter of fact, the applicant has been invited to speak at the conference in Brazil and has used that as a unique opportunity to enter in scientific contact with the community there and decrease the distances between our and their community. He has gone to Belo Horizonte one day in advance of the conference to participate to a workshop there and so to start a technical discussion on the physics which is at the heart of the local interests. He has established further contact and contributed to fix the standard of international collaboration while giving a contribution to the  international leadership of our SimBioMA group. During the conference the applicant has established a good link with Prof’s M.Troyer and T.Schulthess (the last will become soon director of the Swiss federal supercomputing center in Manno) pushing for the creation of a Swiss CECAM node and for a contribution of TS to bring to good conclusion the biannual work of the ESF Forward Look on creating a cyber-infrastructure. By the same token he has strengthened the presence of SimBioMa in the EPS Computational Physics Group and 
Contributed to the success of the CCP conference.
- Future collaboration with host institution

At the moment we simply decided to keep in contact. While Thomas Schulthess has already visited Rome to contribute to the forward look report. However it is clear that at least the collaboration on CCPxxxx will continue in the cominh years.

- Projected publications/articles resulting or to result from your grant

At the moment, none.

- Other comments (if any)
As it is clear this grant is not a completely standard one. However it has been extremely useful to give visibility and strength to SimBioMa and, in this sense, I consider it a success.

